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K-12 Attendance (As of 1 May 2017) 
 

CVSS: 21 JJSS: 19 JESS: 15 GMS: 11 
 

April has been a very busy, fast-paced month and upcoming May is not expected to be 
any slower as we approach the end of the 2016-17 school year. 
 
Students are arriving today and tomorrow for Decathlon.  We will have 18 students and 2 
chaperones attending from upriver. 
 
The Upriver Arts Festival just concluded this past Friday.  The festival was held in 
Crooked Creek at JJSS over Thursday and Friday, 27-28 April.  9 students, grades 3-5, 
and 1 chaperone traveled from Sleetmute and Chuathbaluk to join the JJSS students in a 
very active, successful festival.   
 
We had 2 upriver students attend Camp Kick Ash.  One, Sam Mellick, ended up missing 
most of the event due to appendicitis and our other student, Cynthia Nesbit, had a very 
successful experience. 
 
Pursilla Sakar, JJSS senior, just returned from Excel 12.  Reports of her experience are 
excellent as well. 
 
Pursilla, along with 3 other upriver students will be graduating in the next 2-3 weeks.  
Graduation preparations are underway. 
 
Tim Cline, SSOS Coach, will be back for his final visit next week with CVSS, as we 
finalize the STEPP plan for next year. 
 
That’s all for now. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Steve Porter 
Upriver Principal, KSD 
 
 


